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May 16 , 1988 

Sylvester L. Green, Directo r 
Contract Standards Operations 
U. S . Department of Labor 
Room 53518 
200 Constitution Avenue, N.W . 
Washington, D.C. 20210 

Dear Mr. Green: 

Subject : Little Rock Electrical Contractor~, Inc . 
Cont ract No. V101C-1011 
DOL File No. ARK-83-130 

By letter dated October 23, 1987, the Administrator, 
Employment Standards Administration, United States 
Department of Labor, submitted to us the above-referenced 
case involving violations of the Davis-Bacon Act, 40 u.s.c. 
SS 276a to 276a-5 ( 1982). You ind icate that the Department 
of Labor does not recommend debarment of Little Rock 
Electrical Cont ractors, Inc., George Smith, individually and 
as owner, and Cindy Smith, individually and as owner. 

We agree that Little Rock F.lectrical Contractors, Inc., 
Geo rge Smith, individual l y and as owner, and Cindy Smith , 
individually and as owner , should not be debarred . We note 
that the parties have entered into a settlement agr eement 
under which the Department of Labor stipulates that it does 
not recommend debarment. 

Any f unds on deposit with our Claims Group will be disbursed 
t o the wage claimants in acco rdance wi th establ ished 
procedures. 

Sincerely yours, 

He nry R. Wray 
Associat e General Counse l 

cc: Associate Oirector/ GGD - Claims Group 




